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SAFETY RECALL NOTICE 
 
December 19, 2022                                                   
 
Name: XXXXXXXXXX 
Address:  XXXXXXXXXXXXXXX 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RE:  Safety Standard Recall Notification:  22V-851 
 
 
Dear XXXXXXXXXXXX 
 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle 
Safety Act.  Coach and Equipment Mfg. Corp. has determined that a defect, which relates to motor 
vehicle safety exists in your Coach and Equipment Mfg. Corp. bus installed with a Roush CleanTech Gen 
4 or Gen 5 LPG fuel system. 
 

  I M P O R T A N T! 

 
• Your Coach and Equipment Mfg. Corp. bus installed with a Roush CleanTech Gen 4 or Gen 5 LPG 

fuel system is being recalled. 
 
 
WHAT IS BEING RECALLED: 
This recall applies to approximately 353 Coach and Equipment Mfg. Corp. Phoenix buses installed with a 
Roush CleanTech Gen 4 or Gen 5 LPG fuel system manufactured between January 1, 2016, and March 
31, 2023 and operated in the Salt Belt states.  
 
WHY IS IT BEING RECALLED:  
Roush CleanTech has determined that the zinc plated carbon steel fitting on the fuel return line in its 
Gen 4 and Gen 5 LPG fuel systems may corrode over time due to exposure to salt spray, particularly 
where impacts from road debris have damaged the protective coating that had been applied to the 
fitting. Such corrosion could lead to failure of the fuel return line fitting, which would result in a leak of 
liquid propane fuel, which would create a risk of fire.  
Roush CleanTech, LLC has not issued instructions to stop driving your vehicle under this safety recall. 
However, in the event that you detect a LPG fuel leak, please stop driving your vehicle, park it outdoors 
in a well-ventilated area, and contact Roush CleanTech, LLC immediately at 1-800-597-6874 to make 
arrangements for an interim remedy. 
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WHAT YOU AS THE (OWNER/ OPERATOR) SHOULD DO: 
The newly designed fuel return line (the remedy part) is not expected to be available until the end of the 
first quarter of 2023. Once these parts are available, the end users are to contact Roush CleanTech at 1-
800-59-ROUSH or Support @ ROUSHCleanTech.com to arrange for parts and schedule repairs at an 
authorized repair center.  
 
WHAT COACH AND EQUIPMENT MFG. CORP. / ROUSH CLEANTECH, LLC WILL DO: 
Coach and Equipment incorporation with Roush CleanTech, LLC will provide the materials and the cost 
of labor for replacing defective parts.  This remediation is to be conducted by Roush CleanTech, LLC 
authorized service centers.   
 
If you feel that Coach and Equipment Mfg. Corp. has not fully answered your questions, please contact 
the Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 1200 New Jersey Ave., S.E., 
Washington, D.C., 20590; or call the toll-free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-
9153); or go to http://www.safercar.gov.   
 
Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter.  Your safety and satisfaction with the buses and 
services Coach and Equipment Mfg. Corp. provides to you are important to us and we regret this 
inconvenience to you.  If you have any questions concerning these procedures, please contact Roush 
CleanTech, LLC Customer Service at 1-800-59-ROUSH, by email at Support@RoushCleanTech.com  or 
Coach and Equipment Mfg. Corp. at (800)-724-8464. 
 
 

Sincerely,  

George D’Amato  

Recall Administrator 

Coach and Equipment Mfg. Corp. 

 

http://www.safercar.gov/

